Minutes of the Patient Group, White Rose medical Practice

Tuesday 7th March 2017

Present:    

Tom Sheard                  Chairman      
David Wilson                Vice Chairman

Joanne Bullivant           PG Secretary/Office Supervisor

David Corrall                 Patient Representative

Margaret Sheard         Patient Representative

Jane Allen                     Patient Representative

Donal Shenton             Patient Representative

Elaine Ennis                  Patient Representative

Tony Ennis                    Patient Representative

Welcome/Apologies

Tom Sheard opened the meeting by welcoming everyone and appreciated the fact that all the members are still attending.   Apologies were sent from Patrick Cleary (Pharmacist) as he was unable to attend the meeting this time. The Group agreed that the minutes of the previous two meetings were a correct record.

Items for discussion raised by members 

1. NHS choices Website

Elaine Ennis confirmed that the website was updated and Dr khan’s name was taken off on the 08.02.2017.
2. DNA rate
This months DNA did improve slightly.  The DNA rate was 144.
3. Feedback by Practice from last meeting

Andrew Athale the Practice Manager is happy to attend the meeting if required.  It was not necessary for him to attend today.

The Group were appreciative that 3 members of the Practice attended the Extra- Ordinary meeting to support The Group.

The Group approved the layout of the action template.

4. Barnsley Patient Council Report
Margaret Sheard the Group representative at the Patient Council reported on a workshop session that took place 01.03.2017 regarding the clinical threshold.  They are a predetermined set of criteria that must be met before some procedures are considered.  The threshold may be such that medication would deal with the procedure rather than surgery.  
The Group also discussed Social Prescribing that starts April 2017.  The contract is for 3 years.  There will be 6 counsellors to cover all the Barnsley GP Practices.  

Any other Urgent Business
The matter of waiting time for blood test appointments was discussed. It appears the current wait is two weeks and therefore the question of if this is acceptable or if this wait time can be reduced and how the Patients Group might assist with this. 

Donald Shenton informed the group that sadly he will have to resign from the Group due to family commitments.  The Group thanked him for his contribution and commitment to the Group and the Practice.  
Setting priority areas/Work topics for the PG


The Group members agreed to give consideration to ideas that may educate patients into not failing to attend for their appointments.
Joanne agreed to forward the Patient Council information sheet regarding the clinical threshold to The Group.  

A task sheet was completed with action points regarding the clinical threshold, social prescribing, reducing the waiting time for nurses appointments and the practice updates on new and up and coming issues.  Joanne to ensure the task sheet  is circulated to the partners in time for the next clinical meeting.
Date and time of future meetings

Tuesday 9th May 2017, 11:30am

Tuesday 11th July 2017, 11:30am

Tuesday 12th September, 11:30am
